m Utility Regulator

Mr Stephen English

Gas Market Operator (NI),

Fourth Floor,

The Arena Building,

85 Ormeau Road,

Belfast, Ref: NET/E/TH/28
BT7 1SH

27" November 2018
Dear Stephen,
RE : NI Network Gas Transmission Code Modification No 4

Thank you for your recent submission of the Final Modification Report (FMR) in respect of
the above named proposal. The purpose of the modification is “housekeeping” including
changing the name of the CJV Agreement to the SSO Agreement, using the correct defined
terms in the Demand Forecasting Section, removal of redundant terms, addition of missing
defined terms in the Appendix and various minor typographical corrections.

Authority review and conclusions

The Utility Regulator has considered the issues raised by this FMR. We note that there
was one response received during the consultation period which was supportive. We are
content that the proposal would better facilitate the ‘relevant objective’ as the changes
will support the economic and efficient operation of the network by ensuring that the
Code is as accurate and up to date as possible.

Decision

As provided for in condition 2.4D.9(c) of the relevant licences we direct the Transporter
to implement the modifications as set out in FMR No 4 dated 7t November 2018. The
modifications should become effective as set out in the FMR.

Yours sincerely,
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Tan’ya He
Director of Compliance and Network Operations
For and on behalf of NIAUR
Northern Ireland Authority for Utility Regulation
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